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June 30, 2017


The Honorable Joe McDermott
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember McDermott:

King County Motion 14750 requested the County Executive to develop and transmit a plan for addressing major technology emergencies that might occur in the Office of Emergency Management, the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, the Department of Elections and other departments as requested by department directors. This ordinance package includes the requested plan and a motion to adopt it.

King County departments depend on technology to deliver services to the public. Some departments have regular peak periods of the year where they anticipate a greater than usual reliance on technology. During those busy times, any technology failures must be addressed as quickly as possible in order to minimize interruptions in services to the public. 

King County Information Technology (KCIT) is responsible for supporting the technology functions in all executive departments. KCIT has the expertise and a plan to assist County departments and agencies to get back on line if a technology-related outage were to occur during a planned event or a declared emergency. 

When a department experiences technology problems that exceed the capacity of the IT resources assigned to the department, KCIT can assign additional resources to address the problem and resolve the problem more quickly. The time it takes KCIT to resolve a technology problem is directly linked to how soon it gets notified of the problem. Knowing a department’s critical operational times during the year helps KCIT to prioritize and be prepared for issues that are likely to emerge. 

KCIT is dedicated to collaborating with and supporting executive branch departments and separately-elect agencies during critical events and emergency situations. The attached “Plan to Address Major Technology Emergencies – Response to Motion 14750” outlines the process for handling technology emergencies within King County. The plan furthers King County’s strategic goal of becoming an efficient, accountable regional and local government.

It is estimated that this plan used 20 staff hours or about $2,500 to produce.

If you have any questions, please contact William S. Kehoe, Chief Information Officer, at 206-263-7887.

Sincerely,



Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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